

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the North-End Steering Committee Meeting
Calipatria, California
February 24th, 2025**

Facilitator: Imperial County Air Pollution Control District

I. Assistance:

Primaries: **Eric Reyes**, Community Corridor; **Christian Froelich**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Mario Lopez**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Valenzuela**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Yolanda Lopez**, Community Corridor.

Other Agency Staff: **Belen Leon-Lopez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Israel Hernandez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Adriana Carrillo**, Air Pollution Control District; **Abigail Arballo**, Air Pollution Control District; **Victor Mendez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Mario Gonzalez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Gerardo Noriega**, Air Pollution Control District; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board; **Fernando Amador**, California Air Resources Board.

I. Opening Remarks.

No audio.

II. Public Comment Period

No audio.

III. Approval of Minutes

No audio.

IV. Presentations

Air Toxics “Hot Spots” Annual Report; Gerardo Noriega, Victor Mendez and Mario Gonzalez, ICAPCD.

Eric Reyes asked how often they were below ten.

Victor Mendez mentioned that those would qualify as intermediate-level risk, which would be included in the emissions inventory required to be reported every 4 years.

Christian Froelich asked if, during the 4 years, new projects were added to the list and evaluated.

Victor Mendez confirmed they were.

Sergio Cabañas thanked the team for their presentation and suggested presenting the topic at the Southend committee meeting. He mentioned he was part of the initial facility that fell under the program during his previous job. He commented that every emission source inside an industry needs to be accounted for. He said that companies need to do a lot of work and spend a lot of money to prove to the district which category they fall under. He commented that they had to add probes to all of their cooling tower cells to measure the water vapor emissions, and after that, they had to do a health risk assessment on all of their employees, and the Heber community to ensure that no one was exposed to any health risks coming from the geothermal plant. He said they also had to go to other plans and forecast scenarios up to ten miles out of the plant. He commented that any industry regulated under ICAPCD must do a lot of work.

Nancy Castillo asked if the 626 permits were within Heber, Calipatria, and Westmoreland.

Victor Mendez commented that the 626 are a portion of the 877 active permits throughout Imperial County. He said that the 626 are identified by the zoning of the program, where some of the permit's fall outside the specific zone.

Nancy Castillo asked which facilities were outside the 626.

Israel Hernandez commented that there were permits for generators, gas stations, and incinerators, among others.

Victor Mendez mentioned he didn't know which facilities were outside the program, but he could investigate and send him the answer after the meeting.

Sergio Cabañas asked if agriculture was within any of the programs.

Victor Mendez said that that industry falls under the categories that must be reported for the use of certain types of boilers.

Sergio Cabañas asked if paint stores fell within that category.

Victor Mendez confirmed that they also fell into those categories.

Lillian Garcia asked how the CBP port of entry was being assessed.

Victor Mendez mentioned the source was an incinerator inside the CBP facility. He commented that they input the incinerator's operating emissions into their prioritization tool.

Lillian Garcia commented if wastewater facilities were also prioritized.

Victor Mendez said they would fall under the program due to their combustion equipment.

Lillian Garcia mentioned there was toxic air coming out of the wastewater facilities and all the waste was being dumped into the Salton Sea. She asked if they could clarify if they ever had wastewater facilities on their list.

Israel Hernandez clarified that the permitted equipment at the wastewater facilities was under the program. He commented that they normally assess the facilities' operations on a worse-case scenario basis. He clarified that the prioritization score is based on the facilities' emissions potential.

Sergio Cabañas asked **Lillian Garcia** if she was referring to the emissions coming out of the wastewater.

Lillian Garcia said that was correct.

Sergio Cabañas commented the California Regional Water Quality Control Board regulated those emissions.

Lillian Garcia commented that she was referring to the air toxins that come out of wastewater facilities when their equipment fails. She commented that she was a student in region seven and was aware of the poor infrastructure the wastewater facilities had. She mentioned that their main concerns were making sure the infrastructure was in good condition and complying with the Air District if they had any permits with them. She said she was looking for the last time wastewater plants were shown on the prioritized facilities list.

Israel Hernandez commented that they will look into that.

Eric Reyes asked how they came up with the list shown in the presentation.

Victor Mendez said it was based on the top ten priority scores.

North Imperial Phase 1 Community Progress Update; Adriana Carrillo, ICAPCD

Sergio Valenzuela suggested paving projects near schools should be higher on their priority list.

Eric Reyes asked if he was being specific about the paving projects near schools.

Sergio Valenzuela confirmed he specifically meant near schools.

Sergio Cabañas seconded **Sergio Valenzuela's** comment. He suggested adding more air filtration for schools as well.

Mario Lopez clarified that paving projects were the low-hanging fruit of the list and said that all categories were important. He said that the M-3, M-4, and M-5 categories were the ones he would categorize as low-hanging fruit, due to how easy it is to get them up and running.

Adriana Carrillo mentioned that M-5 projects would need a Chapter 6 project plan that would take longer.

Eric Reyes asked what the difference was between M-3 and M-4 projects.

Adriana Carrillo said the M-3 tier referred to the filters inside AC units and M-4 referred to stand-alone air filtration units.

Sergio Cabañas suggested giving a short presentation to the Southend on the approved projects.

Eric Reyes asked what was needed for the M-7 category.

Adriana Carrillo mentioned it needed a Chapter 6 project plan since it wasn't currently a Community Air Protection Program project. She noted that it wasn't currently in the guidelines as an approved project that was eligible for funding.

Eric Reyes asked why that project category was on the list if it wasn't eligible for funding.

Adriana Carrillo mentioned that it was requested by the committee.

Belen Leon-Lopez reminded everyone that all the categories shown weren't initially approved when AB 617 began.

Christian Froelich asked if an approved project from a Chapter 6 plan would be available to other AB 617 districts.

Belen Leon-Lopez said that was correct.

Eric Reyes asked if it could be approved before they started to disperse funds or create RFPs.

Belen Leon-Lopez commented they would need to do a Chapter 6 plan before any RFPs. She mentioned that it was in process.

Eric Reyes said it would be fantastic to fund the reduction of dust emissions from residential yards.

Sergio Cabañas suggested writing a letter supporting the project.

Angie Garcia asked what could be done regarding cattle emissions.

Israel Hernandez mentioned the slaughterhouse had various APCD permits. He commented that they had to meet various conditions and were also visited by their enforcement division.

Christian Froelich added that the CAMP includes monitoring locations near the feedlots to understand their emissions better.

Sergio Valenzuela asked what type of green barriers could be created with the M-2 category of projects.

Sergio Cabañas mentioned that the Southend committee noticed they missed adding greenery to their paving projects until the last meeting. He said they didn't create any buffer zones.

Christian Froelich asked if there was a process to identify qualifying homes for M-3 and M-4 projects.

Israel Hernandez said the only requirement for M-4 projects was that each resident could only apply for one unit. He commented that M-3 projects require pre- and post-inspections at the schools, as well as yearly on-site inspections and reports.

Christian Froelich asked if the state architect participates in M-3 projects.

Israel Hernandez commented that they didn't get involved in the Southend projects.

Christian Froelich suggested a road near Hernandez Park as an M-1 paving project.

Israel Hernandez mentioned they would start hearing the committee's priorities after CARB's CERP approval.

Christian Froelich asked if there would be a period of project collecting before evaluating them.

Israel Hernandez said they have a period in their RFP process where they only receive applications. He mentioned they review the projects after the RFP period closes. He commented that they want to be proactive and gather committee feedback while CARB reviews their CERP.

Mario Lopez asked if they needed to find replacements for any denied categories.

Israel Hernandez mentioned that AB 617 was a community-driven effort, which meant that CARB took the suggestions from the community members very seriously.

Sergio Valenzuela asked if they were responsible for Chapter 6 submission plans.

Israel Hernandez commented that Ramboll would create the plans.

Lillian Garcia asked if APCD reached out to the cities regarding funding for urban greening projects.

Christian Froelich suggested that the committee should reach out to the communities and tell them about the urban greening opportunities. He proposed sharing projects with the city council.

Lillian Garcia commented that they needed to prioritize the requests. She said she disagrees with cities that take part in "double-dipping."

Sergio Cabañas said they had the privilege to deny projects. He commented that approving all requests wasn't necessary.

Mario Lopez mentioned he reached out to Public Works in Westmoreland. He said the city needed certain projects. He commented that he spoke with the city manager regarding AB 617.

Sergio Cabañas invited **Matt Shirley**, a superintendent, to speak on the projects they needed for their schools.

Matt Shirley said he was the superintendent of Magnolia School District. He commented that his school was out in the farmlands of Brawley and that they had a few needs AB 617 could help them with. He said grant funding was an excellent way to get things done and serve their community. He mentioned that it was something important to him. He commented that he regularly attends meetings to learn how to apply for grants.

Christian Froelich mentioned the committee would always have the community's interest as their highest priority.

Adriana Carrillo commented that there are state rules and guidelines against double dipping. She mentioned the cities are aware of these guidelines.

Lillian Garcia said she brought up her suggestions due to previous experiences in the Eastern Coachella Valley AB 617 committee. She encouraged everyone to pay attention to the different smells of the three cities.

Sergio Cabañas mentioned the Northend committee would receive fewer funds than the Southern committee but would make sure to spend all of it on projects.

Mario Lopez said the committee has accomplished a lot as a team.

Sergio Valenzuela mentioned that the communities were very aware of the issues. He said that it has played a part in their initial success.

Sergio Cabañas commented that it took them a year to accomplish the bylaws in the Southend.

Angie Garcia asked if the public could discuss the criteria for eligibility for the M-7 category.

Christian Froelich said the public was essential to those discussions. He mentioned they would do their best to involve the community in all their discussions.

V. Discussion / Information Items

Imperial County AB 617 North-End Corridor Open Discussion, ICAPCD.

Christian Froelich suggested utilizing tree barriers like the ones in Coachella Valley. He asked if anyone had input on windblown dust near the airport.

Angie Garcia commented that children regularly get sick due to windblown dust. She said the dust was also coming from further north and not just the airport. She said the children walk to school and are affected by the dust for a large part of their commute. She mentioned she was glad that it was being discussed.

Sergio Valenzuela mentioned they have multiple strategically placed monitors around the area that could help them create a baseline when they ramp up with the projects.

Angie Garcia said she'd like to have a monitor to be on school grounds.

Sergio Valenzuela commented that there was one nearby that should pick up all the emissions near the school.

Jessie Rivas confirmed they discussed windblown dust at the airport in previous meetings. He suggested lining the fences with plastic, like how construction sites do to prevent dust and debris from being expelled. He said the city was in the process of collecting soil samples to see what the contaminants were. He mentioned it was difficult to get the community members to get involved.

Sergio Cabañas asked who owned the airport property.

Jessie Rivas said it was city-owned.

Sergio Cabañas suggested utilizing sealants that can be added to the dirt that could help to mitigate the dust.

Jessie Rivas mentioned he would investigate that.

Christian Froelich mentioned that Lignite was commonly used as a soil spray.

Lillian Garcia asked if the issue with the cattle industry would be addressed.

Christian Froelich reiterated **Israel Hernandez's** comment that it was a permitted industry. He mentioned it was addressed in their CAMP where they installed a monitor south of the location. He said they could also have a member of the industry present the challenges they face.

Lillian Garcia suggested adding a monitor to their property.

Sergio Cabañas said the Southend committee had similar concerns with the feedlot in Heber. He mentioned they installed a monitoring station on their property, and they didn't find any key pollutant indicators.

Lillian Garcia mentioned Comite Civico only monitors PM10 and PM2.5. She mentioned she's heard that their monitors are not effective.

Sergio Valenzuela commented that they are also using PM1.0, PM2.5 and PM10 monitors from Quant AQ.

Lillian Garcia said that gas emissions from feedlots need to be monitored. She mentioned if the industry wanted to be a good neighbor they wouldn't deny a monitor on their property.

Angie Garcia said she was referring to the methane gas from the feedlots in her previous comment.

Israel Hernandez reiterated that the facility was permitted and that those emissions are reviewed during their permit process.

Yolanda Lopez mentioned that they don't have the authority to force the feedlot to add a monitoring location on their property.

Israel Hernandez commented that they could ask them to add a monitor.

Sergio Cabañas said that the Southend committee had representatives from the feedlots who helped create the bylaws and collaborated with all their requests. He commented that other sources are a higher priority.

VI. Agency Updates

Israel Hernandez mentioned that APCD would add the CERP to the members' binders once it was approved by CARB.

VII. Topics on the Agenda and Date for the Next Meeting.

Sergio Cabañas suggested tabling some of the comments and concerns and adding them to the next meeting's agenda.

Lillian Garcia mentioned the topics were the airport discussion, prioritizing Calipatria for indoor air purifiers, and methane discussion.

Christian Froelich commented that they would address the air purifiers once they get approved by the state.

Israel Hernandez said they could add a methane discussion for the following meeting.

Lillian Garcia mentioned she commented during the previous meeting where she also sent the data to APCD.

Israel Hernandez said the following meeting would be in Brawley at the Del Rio community center on March 17th. He reminded the members that the city members would be conducting the meeting.

Eric Reyes asked if the removed members would be replaced.

Israel Hernandez mentioned the removed members still had their alternates active. He commended that each city still had at least three representatives.

Christian Froelich suggested making the alternate members primaries.

Israel Hernandez commented that if the alternate was willing to be moved to a primary member, then they will be moved to primary.

Sergio Cabañas said there weren't three active members for Brawley anymore.

Israel Hernandez commented that they had to revise the Charter for that reason.

Eric Reyes asked if the alternates were notified that they could become primary members.

Israel Hernandez said they were going to be notified at today's meeting during the discussion of the Charter.

Mario Lopez mentioned he had a presentation he could share to help educate the public on how hydrogen sulfide works and how it affects the human body.

VIII. Final Observations / Closing

Christian Froelich thanked everyone for attending.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Calipatria, California
24 de Febrero del 2025

Facilitador: Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire del Condado de Imperial

I. Asistencia:

Primarios: **Eric Reyes**, Corredor Comunitario; **Christian Froelich**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mario López**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Valenzuela**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Yolanda López**, Corredor Comunitario.

Otro personal de la agencia: **Belén León-López**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Israel Hernández**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Adriana Carrillo**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Abigail Arballo**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Víctor Méndez**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Mario González**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Gerardo Noriega**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Andrea Juárez**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Fernando Amador**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California.

I. Palabras de Apertura

Sin audio.

II. Comentarios Públicos

Sin audio.

III. Aprobación de Minutas

Sin audio.

IV. Presentaciones

Informe Anual Sobre los Puntos Críticos de Toxicidad Atmosférica; Gerardo Noriega, Víctor Méndez y Mario González, ICAPCD.

Eric Reyes preguntó con qué frecuencia estaban por debajo de diez.

Víctor Méndez mencionó que esos calificarían como riesgo de nivel intermedio, que se incluiría en el inventario de emisiones que se debe informar cada 4 años.

Christian Froelich preguntó si, durante los 4 años, se agregaron nuevos proyectos a la lista y se evaluaron.

Víctor Méndez confirmó que sí.

Sergio Cabañas agradeció al equipo por su presentación y sugirió presentar el tema en la reunión del comité del sur. Mencionó que fue parte de la instalación inicial que se incluyó en el programa durante su trabajo anterior. Comentó que se debe contabilizar cada fuente de emisión dentro de una industria. Dijo que las empresas necesitan hacer mucho trabajo y gastar mucho dinero para demostrarle al distrito en qué categoría se encuentran. Comentó que tuvieron que agregar sondas a todas las celdas de sus torres de enfriamiento para medir las emisiones de vapor de agua y, después de eso, tuvieron que realizar una evaluación de riesgos para la salud de todos sus empleados y la comunidad de Heber para asegurarse de que nadie estuviera expuesto a ningún riesgo para la salud proveniente de la planta geotérmica. Dijo que también tuvieron que recurrir a otros planes y prevenir escenarios hasta a 10 millas de la planta. Comentó que cualquier industria regulada por la ICAPCD debe hacer mucho trabajo.

Nancy Castillo preguntó si los 626 permisos estaban dentro de Heber, Calipatria, y Westmoreland.

Víctor Méndez comentó que esos son una parte de los 877 permisos que tienen activos en todo el condado de Imperial. Dijo que los 626 permisos se identifican por la zonificación del programa, en donde algunos de los permisos caen fuera de la zona específica.

Nancy Castillo preguntó cuáles instalaciones estaban fuera de los 626.

Israel Hernandez comentó que eran permisos para generadores, gasolineras, incineradoras, entre otros.

Víctor Méndez dijo que no tiene la información de cuáles son las instalaciones que estaban fuera del programa, pero podría investigar y mandarle la respuesta después de la reunión.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si agricultura estaba dentro de alguno de los programas.

Víctor Méndez dijo que esa industria cae bajo las categorías que deben ser reportadas por el uso de ciertos tipos de boilers.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si las tiendas de pinturas caían dentro de esa categoría.

Víctor Méndez confirmó que también caen dentro de esas categorías.

Lillian García preguntó cómo se estaba evaluando el puerto de entrada de la CBP.

Víctor Méndez mencionó que la fuente era un incinerador dentro de las instalaciones de la CBP. Comentó que ingresan las emisiones operativas del incinerador en su herramienta de priorización.

Lillian García preguntó si las instalaciones de aguas residuales también estaban priorizadas.

Víctor Méndez dijo que entrarían en el programa debido a su equipo de combustión.

Lillian García mencionó que había aire tóxico saliendo de las instalaciones de aguas residuales y que todos los desechos se estaban vertiendo en el Mar Salton. Preguntó si podían aclarar si alguna vez tuvieron instalaciones de aguas residuales en su lista.

Israel Hernández aclaró que el equipo permitido en las instalaciones de aguas residuales estaba bajo el programa. Comentó que normalmente evalúan las operaciones de las instalaciones sobre la base del peor escenario posible. Aclaró que la puntuación de priorización se basa en el potencial de emisiones de las instalaciones.

Sergio Cabañas le preguntó a **Lillian García** si se refería a las emisiones que salían de las aguas residuales.

Lillian García dijo que eso era correcto.

Sergio Cabañas comentó que la Junta Regional de Control de Calidad del Agua de California regulaba esas emisiones.

Lillian García comentó que se refería a las toxinas del aire que salen de las instalaciones de aguas residuales cuando falla su equipo. Comentó que era estudiante en la Región 7 y estaba al tanto de la mala infraestructura que tenían las instalaciones de aguas residuales. Mencionó que sus principales preocupaciones eran asegurarse de que la infraestructura estuviera en buenas condiciones y cumplir con el Distrito del Aire si tenían algún permiso. Dijo que estaba buscando la última vez que las plantas de aguas residuales aparecieron en la lista de instalaciones priorizadas.

Israel Hernández comentó que investigarán eso.

Eric Reyes preguntó cómo se les ocurrió la lista que se muestra en la presentación.

Víctor Méndez dijo que se basó en los 10 puntos de prioridad más altos.

Actualización sobre el progreso de la Fase 1 de Norte de Imperial; Adriana Carrillo, ICAPCD

Sergio Valenzuela sugirió que los proyectos de pavimentación cerca de las escuelas deberían estar más arriba en su lista de prioridades.

Eric Reyes preguntó si estaba siendo específico acerca de los proyectos de pavimentación cerca de las escuelas.

Sergio Valenzuela confirmó que se refería específicamente a los proyectos cerca de las escuelas.

Sergio Cabañas apoyó el comentario de **Sergio Valenzuela**. Sugirió que también se agreguen más filtros de aire para las escuelas.

Mario López aclaró que los proyectos de pavimentación eran los más fáciles de lograr de la lista y dijo que todas las categorías eran importantes. Dijo que las categorías M-3, M-4 y M-5 eran las que él categorizaría como más fáciles de lograr, debido a lo fácil que es ponerlas en funcionamiento.

Adriana Carrillo mencionó que los proyectos M-5 necesitan un plan de proyecto del Capítulo 6 que tomaría más tiempo.

Eric Reyes preguntó cuál era la diferencia entre los proyectos M-3 y M-4.

Adriana Carrillo dijo que el nivel M-3 hacía referencia a los filtros dentro de las unidades de aire acondicionado y M-4 se refería a las unidades de filtración de aire independientes.

Sergio Cabañas sugirió hacer una breve presentación en el comité del sur sobre los proyectos aprobados.

Eric Reyes preguntó qué se necesitaba para la categoría M-7.

Adriana Carrillo mencionó que necesitaba un plan de proyecto del Capítulo 6 ya que actualmente no era un proyecto del Programa de Protección del Aire Comunitario. Señaló que actualmente no figuraba en las pautas como un proyecto aprobado que fuera elegible para recibir fondos.

Eric Reyes preguntó por qué esa categoría de proyecto estaba en la lista si no era elegible para recibir fondos.

Adriana Carrillo mencionó que lo solicitó el comité.

Belén León-López recordó a todos que todas las categorías que se muestran no fueron aprobadas inicialmente cuando comenzó la AB 617.

Christian Froelich preguntó si un proyecto aprobado de un plan del Capítulo 6 estaría disponible para otros distritos de la AB 617.

Belén León-López dijo que era correcto.

Eric Reyes preguntó si se podría aprobar antes de que comenzaran a distribuir fondos o crear RFP.

Belén León-López comentó que necesitan hacer un plan del Capítulo 6 antes de cualquier RFP. Mencionó que estaba en proceso.

Eric Reyes dijo que sería fantástico financiar la reducción de emisiones de polvo de los patios residenciales.

Sergio Cabañas sugirió escribir una carta de apoyo al proyecto.

Angie García preguntó qué se podría hacer con respecto a las emisiones del ganado.

Israel Hernández mencionó que el matadero tenía varios permisos de APCD. Comentó que tuvieron que cumplir varias condiciones y también fueron visitados por su división de cumplimiento.

Christian Froelich agregó que el CAMP incluye el monitoreo de lugares cerca de los corrales de engorde para comprender mejor sus emisiones.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó qué tipo de barreras verdes se podrían crear con los proyectos de la categoría M-2.

Sergio Cabañas mencionó que el comité del sur notó que no agregaron vegetación a sus proyectos de pavimentación hasta la última reunión. Dijo que no crearon zonas de amortiguación.

Christian Froelich preguntó si había un proceso para identificar las viviendas que califican para los proyectos M-3 y M-4.

Israel Hernández dijo que el único requisito para los proyectos M-4 era que cada residente sólo podía solicitar una unidad. Comentó que los proyectos M-3 requieren inspecciones previas y posteriores en las escuelas, así como inspecciones e informes anuales en el lugar.

Christian Froelich preguntó si el arquitecto estatal está involucrado en los proyectos M-3.

Israel Hernández comentó que no se involucraron en los proyectos del comité del sur.

Christian Froelich sugirió una calle cerca del Parque Hernández como un proyecto de pavimentación M-1.

Israel Hernández mencionó que comenzarán a escuchar las prioridades del comité después de la aprobación del CERP de CARB.

Christian Froelich preguntó si habría un período de recolección de proyectos antes de evaluarlos.

Israel Hernández dijo que tienen un período en su proceso de RFP en el que solo reciben solicitudes. Mencionó que revisan los proyectos después de que se cierra el período de RFP. Comentó que quieren ser proactivos y recopilar comentarios del comité mientras CARB revisa su CERP.

Mario López preguntó si necesitaban encontrar reemplazos para las categorías rechazadas.

Israel Hernández mencionó que la AB 617 fue un esfuerzo impulsado por la comunidad, lo que significó que CARB tomó muy en serio las sugerencias de los miembros de la comunidad.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó si eran responsables de los planes de presentación del Capítulo 6.

Israel Hernández comentó que Ramboll crearía los planes.

Lillian García preguntó si APCD se comunicó con las ciudades en relación con la financiación de proyectos de ecologización urbana.

Christian Froelich sugirió que el comité debería comunicarse con las comunidades y contarles sobre las oportunidades de ecologización urbana. Propuso compartir proyectos con el ayuntamiento.

Lillian García comentó que necesitaban priorizar las solicitudes. Dijo que no está de acuerdo con las ciudades que participan en "double dipping".

Sergio Cabañas dijo que tenían el privilegio de rechazar proyectos. Comentó que no era necesario aprobar todas las solicitudes.

Mario López mencionó que se comunicó con Obras Públicas en Westmoreland. Dijo que la ciudad necesitaba ciertos proyectos. Comentó que habló con el administrador de la ciudad sobre la AB 617.

Sergio Cabañas invitó a **Matt Shirley**, un superintendente, a hablar sobre los proyectos que necesitaban para sus escuelas.

Matt Shirley dijo que era el superintendente del Distrito Escolar Magnolia. Comentó que su escuela estaba en las tierras agrícolas de Brawley y que tenían algunas necesidades con las que la AB 617 podría ayudarlos. Dijo que la financiación de subvenciones era una excelente manera de hacer las cosas y servir a su comunidad. Mencionó que era algo importante para él. Comentó que asiste regularmente a las reuniones para aprender cómo solicitar subvenciones.

Christian Froelich mencionó que el comité siempre tendría el interés de la comunidad como su máxima prioridad.

Adriana Carrillo comentó que existen reglas y pautas estatales contra el “double dipping”. Mencionó que las ciudades conocen bien estas pautas.

Lillian García dijo que presentó sus sugerencias debido a experiencias anteriores en el comité AB 617 del Valle Este de Coachella. Animó a todos a prestar atención a los diferentes olores de las 3 ciudades.

Sergio Cabañas mencionó que el comité del norte recibiría menos fondos que el comité del Sur, pero se aseguraría de gastar todo en proyectos.

Mario López dijo que el comité ha logrado mucho como equipo.

Sergio Valenzuela mencionó que las comunidades estaban muy conscientes de los problemas. Dijo que ha jugado un papel en su éxito inicial.

Sergio Cabañas comentó que les tomó un año crear los estatutos en el comité del sur

Angie García preguntó si el público podía discutir los criterios de elegibilidad para la categoría M-7.

Christian Froelich dijo que el público era esencial para esas discusiones. Mencionó que harían todo lo posible para involucrar a la comunidad en todas sus discusiones.

V. **Discusión / Temas Informativos**

Discusión Abierta sobre el Corredor del Extremo Norte AB 617 del Condado Imperial, ICAPCD.

Christian Froelich sugirió utilizar barreras de árboles similares a las que hay en Coachella Valley. Preguntó si alguien tenía alguna opinión sobre el polvo arrastrado por el viento cerca del aeropuerto.

Angie García comentó que los niños se enferman con frecuencia debido al polvo arrastrado por el viento. Dijo que el polvo también venía de más al norte y no solo del aeropuerto. Comentó que los niños caminan hasta la escuela y se ven afectados por el polvo durante gran parte de su viaje. Mencionó que estaba contenta de que se estuviera discutiendo.

Sergio Valenzuela mencionó que tienen múltiples monitores colocados estratégicamente alrededor del área que podrían ayudarlos a crear una línea de base cuando empiezan los proyectos.

Angie García dijo que le gustaría tener un monitor en los terrenos de la escuela.

Sergio Valenzuela comentó que había uno cerca que debería recoger todas las emisiones cerca de la escuela.

Jessie Rivas confirmó que hablaron sobre el polvo arrastrado por el viento en el aeropuerto en reuniones anteriores. Sugirió revestir las cercas con plástico, de manera similar a como se hace en los sitios de construcción para evitar que el polvo y los escombros sean expulsados. Dijo que la ciudad estaba en el proceso de recolectar muestras de suelo para ver cuáles eran los contaminantes. Mencionó que era difícil lograr que los miembros de la comunidad se involucren.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó quién era el propietario de la propiedad del aeropuerto.

Jessie Rivas dijo que era propiedad de la ciudad.

Sergio Cabañas sugirió utilizar selladores que se pueden agregar a la tierra y que podrían ayudar a mitigar el polvo.

Jessie Rivas mencionó que investigaría eso.

Christian Froelich mencionó que Lignite se usaba comúnmente como un aerosol para el suelo.

Lillian García preguntó si se abordaría el problema con la industria ganadera.

Christian Froelich reiteró el comentario de **Israel Hernández** de que era una industria permitida. Mencionó que se abordó en su CAMP, donde instalaron un monitor al sur de la ubicación. Dijo que también podrían hacer que un miembro de la industria presente los desafíos que enfrentan.

Lilian García sugirió agregar un monitor a su propiedad.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que el comité del sur tenía preocupaciones similares con el corral de engorde en Heber. Mencionó que instalaron una estación de monitoreo en su propiedad y no encontraron ningún indicador clave de contaminación.

Lillian García mencionó que el Comité Cívico solo monitorea PM10 y PM2.5. Mencionó que escuchó que sus monitores no son efectivos.

Sergio Valenzuela comentó que también están utilizando monitores PM1.0, PM2.5 y PM10 de Quant AQ.

Lillian García dijo que las emisiones de gases de los corrales de engorde deben monitorearse. Mencionó que, si la industria quería ser un buen vecino, no negarían un monitor en su propiedad.

Angie García dijo que en su comentario anterior se refería al gas metano de los corrales de engorde.

Israel Hernández reiteró que la instalación tenía permiso y que esas emisiones se revisan durante el proceso de obtención del permiso.

Yolanda López mencionó que no tienen la autoridad para obligar al corral de engorde a agregar un lugar de monitoreo en su propiedad.

Israel Hernández comentó que podrían pedirles que agreguen un monitor.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que el comité del sur tenía representantes de los corrales de engorde que ayudaron a crear los estatutos y colaboraron con todas sus solicitudes. Comentó que otras fuentes son una mayor prioridad.

VI. Actualizaciones de las Agencias

Israel Hernández mencionó que APCD agregaría el CERP a las carpetas de los miembros una vez que fuera aprobado por CARB.

VII. Temas del Orden del Día y Fecha de la Próxima Reunión.

Sergio Cabañas sugirió dejar sobre la mesa algunos de los comentarios y preocupaciones y agregarlos a la agenda de la próxima reunión.

Lillian García mencionó que los temas fueron la discusión sobre el aeropuerto, la priorización de Calipatria para los purificadores de aire en interiores y la discusión sobre el metano.

Christian Froelich comentó que abordarán los purificadores de aire una vez que el estado los apruebe.

Israel Hernández dijo que podrían agregar una discusión sobre el metano para la próxima reunión.

Lillian García mencionó que comentó durante la reunión anterior donde también envió los datos a APCD.

Israel Hernández dijo que la próxima reunión sería en Brawley en el centro comunitario de Del Río el 17 de marzo. Recordó a los miembros que los miembros de la ciudad conducirán la reunión.

Eric Reyes preguntó si los miembros removidos serían reemplazados.

Israel Hernández mencionó que los miembros removidos todavía tenían a sus suplentes activos. Comentó que cada ciudad todavía tenía al menos tres representantes.

Christian Froelich sugirió que los miembros suplentes se convirtieran en miembros principales.

Israel Hernández comentó que si el suplente estaba dispuesto a ser trasladado a miembro principal, entonces se le trasladará a principal.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que ya no había tres miembros activos para Brawley.

Israel Hernández comentó que tuvieron que revisar la Carta por esa razón.

Eric Reyes preguntó si se notificó a los suplentes que podían convertirse en miembros principales.

Israel Hernández dijeron que se les notificaría en la reunión de hoy durante la discusión de la Carta.

Mario López mencionó que tenía una presentación que podía compartir para ayudar a educar al público sobre cómo funciona el sulfuro de hidrógeno y cómo afecta al cuerpo humano.

VIII. **Observaciones Finales / Clausura**

Christian Froelich agradeció a todos por asistir.

Se levantó la sesión.